
Fans Push To Rename Street  
For Developer

Paul Oberman was renowned for restoring Toronto landmarks
Patty Winsa

The man who helped bring Toronto’s past to life should be 
remembered with one of the city’s most historic streets, says 
architect Michael Taylor.

He’d like to see market St., on the west side of the St. 
Lawrence Market, renamed for a man he calls a “champion 
of the city”: developer Paul Oberman, who was 53 when he 
died in a plane crash in March.

Oberman was a rare developer who bought and restored 
iconic properties such as the Flatiron building and 
Summerhill Station before renting them out to tenants.

“We really lost someone in his prime,” Taylor says. “He was 
just getting going, and one can only dream of what he would 
have achieved through his life.”

An online petition has been set up to have market St. named 
Oberman Way. Oberman’s company, Woodcliffe Landmark 
Properties, was in the process of restoring properties on 
the street’s west side when he died. The city requires that 
renaming proposals include a petition signed by business 
owners and residents in the area.

But changing the street name could prove difficult. City 
policy states that “existing names in themselves are part of 
the historic fabric of the city,” explains Walter Kowalenko, 
director of survey and utility mapping for the city.

Toronto grants rare exemptions and did so recently after Ted 
Rogers died, renaming a portion of Jarvis St., from Bloor St. 
south to Charles St., as Ted Rogers Way.

Woodcliffe is retrofitting three heritage buildings on the west 
side of Market and building a fourth at the southern end 
where it meets The Esplanade. The LCBO will rent the top 
floor, and the plan calls for restaurants with patios on the 
ground floor. Eventually, Oberman’s vision was to close the 
street to traffic and create glassed-in flower markets under 
the mezzanine that runs along the west side of the St. 
Lawrence Market.

“He made such a difference in the years that he was here 
with us,” says Taylor. “In fact, what he’s managed to do with 
Market St. is the very best thing anyone could do.”

The petition is part of a website built by the developer’s 
younger son, Evan Oberman. Oberman and his wife, Eve 
Lewis, had a large blended family with six children.

“When the memorial was held, there were so many 
photographs. Lots of people asked for copies or access 
to these,” Lewis, who is now CEO and president of their 
company, wrote in an email. The family posted the photos 
on the site.

If the city doesn’t change the street’s name, Kowalenko says 
another option is to recognize Oberman with secondary 
signage. The city, for example, added “Mirvish Village” street 
signs on Markham St., near Bloor St., in honour of the 
Honest Ed’s founder.
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http://www.taylorsmyth.com/wp-content/uploads/2011/08/Toronto-Star_MS_LR1.pdf

